
Congratulations to Pastor Scott's daughter Ruth McLeod for successfully defending her

dissertation for her Ph.D. at the University of Connecticut. Ruth will begin working at the

College of Holy Cross in Worcester, MA as a visiting professor of psychology and

neuroscience.
 

Congratulations to Brett Dimmer who completed his first season as Director of the Port

Washington City Band on Sunday night, July 23.
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SPECIAL THANKS
To Rev. Don Niederfrank for his preaching and worship leadership on July 9, 16, and 23.

His insightful sermons and storytelling are always appreciated! Don was also on call for

pastoral care while Pastor Scott was on vacation in July.
 

To Rev. Steve Davidson for officiating at a graveside service at Union Cemetery on July 15

for the family of Daniel Smith, one of our former members, who died on November 25,

2021 in Port Charlotte, FL.
 

To our worship leaders in July: Ken Matthews, Scott Symes, Ric Probst, and David Franks.
 

To our July Offering Counters: Kathy Bretl, Ken Matthews, Joe and Bev Mueller, Phil

Stepanski and Tracy Bretl, and Joe Rychtik.
 

To Meg Tackes for writing greeting cards for the month of July.
 

To Elijah Perez for pulling weeds and laying mulch around the church grounds.
 

To Scott Symes, Jeanne Mantsch, and Mike Dimmer, for tackling the weeds in Creekside

Commons.

IN OUR PRAYERS
Phil Stepanski and his family. Phil’s mother, Doris Stepanski, passed away on Monday, July

17 at the age of 95. Funeral services were held for Doris on July 20 and she was interred

on July 21.
 

Ed Thomas. Ed has moved to Ellen’s Home in Port Washington and is living with

Alzheimer's.
 

Carl Anderson. Savannah Anderson’s father, Carl, has started chemotherapy and radiation

treatment for cancer in his abdomen.

Ned Huwatschek. Ned will be undergoing back surgery on Thursday, August 3. 

Eva Perez. Eva will be undergoing a medical procedure at Children's Hospital at the end of

August. 

CONGRATULATIONS


